BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR AUGUST 8, 2013

Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Mike Potratz, Peg Stecky, and Phil DeLeo.  Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:15.    

Guests: None.
Agenda: Mitch distributed a meeting agenda, and called for a motion to approve it.  Peg moved to approve the agenda and Phil seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Minutes: Mitch reminded the board that since we have not had a quorum for the past few months, we needed to take action on minutes for both the June and July meetings.    Phil distributed the minutes of the June 6, 2013 meeting and the July 11, 2013 meeting.  Mike made a motion to approve the June minutes, and Phil seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  Michael then moved to approve the July minutes, and peg seconded that motion.  The July minutes were also approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: Michael reported on the treasures report.  She indicated we have an ending fund balance of $37,269.02, much of which will be spent for a security guard and the new gate system.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Mike seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  
Old Business:

New Lock System:  Commercial Hardware has reported to Mitch that everything should be ready to turn on the new lock system on August 15, as planned.   The board members agreed on a schedule to be at the clubhouse over the August 11 and 12 weekend to distribute new fobs and cards.  IIMC members owe a big thank you to President Mitch for seeing this project through to completion.  He has put n lots of extra hours to make this work.

Security Cameras: One camera is installed and operational.  Other cameras are on hold until Jack can get some free time to install them.
Bollards: This project is also on hold until Jack can get some time to devote to the purchase of materials.   

Gravel in Playground: Jack will coordinate delivery of gravel once he has some free time.  Volunteers would be appreciated to help spread the gravel once a date is set.
Dog Clean-Up Station: Peg reported that Jim Thompson has been working a lot of overtime and has not been able to spend time on this project.  She will give him a gentle reminder we are still looking for the clean-up station.

Swing Set Vandalism: Peg noted one of the toddler swings has been cut and needs to be replaced.  She will locate and purchase a new one.  

New Business:

Century Link Upgrade: Activity has begun in the gravel parking lot at the park. 

Election of Board Officers:  The board nominated for office Mitch as president, Mike for vice-president, Michael for treasurer, and Phil as secretary.  Phil moved to accept this as our official slate of positions, and Michael seconded that motion.  The board approved the motion and positions unanimously.  
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:00.
The next board meeting will be on September 5th at 7:00 p.m.
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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